
 

 



 
 

 Ministry has been interesting during this season of change.  I have 
spent more time in my office, making many phone calls and having meetings 
and bible studies by Zoom.   There have been no hospital visits, nursing home 
visits, meetings and corporate church services. 
 I have always known, but have been reminded, of the value of relation-
ships and being able to see people face to face.  Being able to have conversa-
tions, look into someone’s eyes and give encouragement and a smile when 

needed.  When someone is hurting the ability to give a hug or shed a tear with them, grab their hand 
and pray together. 
 I have come to recognize the value of corporate worship. The ability for a body of believers to 
join together, lift up their voices in song and praise God together for who he is and what he has done 
within each of our lives.   I look forward to, and long for, that day we once again will be able to join 
together to give God the glory he so deserves. 
 During this time many of you have been watching our services and I am grateful.  I know that 
right now you have the opportunity to watch any service you would choose and for some of you, sev-
eral on a Sunday morning.   I am thankful we all have those opportunities.   I pray that when we have 
the ability to meet again that this time apart will bring us back with renewed energy and a greater pas-
sion to share Jesus with others.   I also pray that it will grow you into who God has called you to be. 
 I am also incredibly thankful for your prayers and encouragement during this time.  I have had 
time to reflect on my love for you as a congregation.  I have a renewed energy to challenge and lead 
you and am excited about the future opportunities that will come our way as a church. I am thankful 
for your continued generous giving during this unique time.  Your gifts are allowing us to continue to 
do ministry and be there for you. Thank you!!!  I am looking forward to the work of the ministry teams 
that they will be and are already doing.   Together we will celebrate what God is doing. 
 We are beginning to plan what it might look like when we are able to gather once again.  I’m 
sure it’s going to be unique.  In the meantime, continue to watch our services online on Sunday’s at 
10:00 am live or anytime during the week.  I would encourage you to become a part of one of our 
study groups.  On Wednesdays we are meeting at 6:3pm and will be starting, the first Wednesday in 
May, a study called “Makers” which is on discipleship.  On Thursdays at 6:30pm, we are doing a study 
on the book of James entitle “Eyewitness”.  If you are interested call the office for the meeting ID and 
password. I have truly enjoyed these times and am getting to know those who are a part of them 
better each week.   We have had some great conversations and it has been a blessing.  
 I continue to pray for you.  I know some of you are without jobs, others have had to shut down 
your businesses and others are diligently working in our hospitals and nursing homes keeping people 
healthy.   I am here for you.  If you need help with something, or simply need prayer, shoot me a text 
or give me a call.  I am also daily, right at noon, going live on my Facebook page with some words of 
encouragement.  I am hoping that as I do, that it is bringing a little light into someone’s dark day. 
 In the meantime, I am reminded that God is good, all the time, and all the time, God is good.  
We will get through this, with God we will prevail, and God will use this for good. Maybe you have al-
ready  seen that.  I have!!   Blessings and prayers and I look forward to our return and gathering soon. 
 
Love you all!!! 
Pastor Luke 



 

 

Trivia Time!!! 
1. What is the name of the man who offered 

thirty changes of garments for solving a rid-
dle?  

2. What was the name of a leper who was also 
the captain of the host of the King of Syria? 

3. Who asked for the head of John the Baptist 
and got it? 

4. What are the three most famous heads of 
hair mentioned in the Bible?  

5. What was the name of the Egyptian who 
bought Joseph from the Midianites? 

6. One of Joseph’s brothers said, “Let us not kill 
him.” Who was the brother? 

7. Who could be called the great hunter of the 
Bible? (he also loved red meat) 

 

With the Pastor!!  

There will not be coffee time 
with the Pastor this month. 
Please join us next month! 

 

Stewardship & Giving 

Special offering for May:  
Summer Lunch Program 

Offering Summary through April 27: 
• General Fund: $111,519.53;   

Budget: $291,112; 38% of budget   
• Benevolent Fund: $11,218.67;  

Budget: $73,913; 15% of budget 
• Building Fund offerings to date:$288 

Change of Faith In Action Need due to Covid-19 



 
 

Cornerstone Service Greeters, 9 am 

No Schedule at this time 

No Schedule at this time 

Sunday School Nursery  

Library Volunteers 
9:00 am Nursery 

11:00 am Nursery 

 
 

Prayer With the Elders 
  following the service  

No Schedule at this time 

    No Schedule at this time 

  Sunday School is on Break until Fall 

   No Schedule at this time 

 

  After Church Greeters 

No Schedule at this time 



 

 

Fellowship Coffee Servers 

No Schedule at this time 

Children and Worship  
Leaders/Helpers 

Willing  
Hands  
Group 

Willing Hands  
Group #5 

 will be responsible for  
services during the month. 

 

Co-chairpersons are:  
• Dar and Dennis Jurgens 
• Deb and Greg Kosters 
• Shelia and Harold Van Der Sloot 

 Children and Worship is on Break until Fall 

So encourage 
each other and 

build each other 
up, just as you 

are already  
doing.  

1 Thessalonians 5:11(NLT)  
 

We hope you are remembering your 
Secret Sister in your prayers as well as 

with acts of kindness.  
 

In this time of uncertainty a word of 
encouragement will mean a lot. 

 

Thanks for participating Sisters!!!  



 
 

Youth Activities During... 



 

 

Dad Jokes with Josh:  
Q: Is Google male or female?  

A: Female, because it doesn’t let you finish a sentence before making a suggestion. 

Hello First Reformed Church,  

 Your Devil Crushing Ninja Trainer (Youth Director for short) here to give you an up-
date on what is happening and hopefully encourage you! We have been very active since 
the start of this pandemic. However, we are not seeing the number of students we would 
like to see as active. We would like to encourage all of you parents to encourage your chil-
dren to be engaged with the youth activities. If not the other activities, at least Wednesday 
night Bible studies. We are very encouraged to see the students that we do have attending 
every week. Thank you very much parents for making youth group a priority. We are hop-
ing that we can get back to meeting regularly again very soon. We still plan on meeting 
until the end of May, so please make sure your children are staying engaged with Junior 
High and High School.  

 As stated before we are still not sure if Rocky Mountain High and other summer 
activities are going to be happening this summer. May 15th is the day that a final decision 
will be made. Please be patient with us and the other members of the Synod as they have 
some very difficult decisions to make. We hope that we can go, but we have to make sure 
that your children will be safe. Again, once we have a decision that is made we will let you 
all know!  

 Please remember to check the calendar for all of the different activities that we are 
offering. If you ever have any questions or concerns please contact me! If you ever need a 
hug…… wait, oops sorry I forgot…… if you ever need a six-foot apart air high five this big 
ole teddy bear has got one for you!  

 

Blessings,  

Josh Lucas 



 
 

 
Faith Bible Study, who meets the third Monday of most months, will not meet in May 
 
Patience Bible Study, who meets the third Monday of most months, will not meet in May. 
 
The Monday Night Ladies Bible Study is on break until we can meet again 

         Each week we are offering Zoom Bible Studies. To participate all you 
need to do is download the zoom app on your phone, tablet, or comput-
er.  Then at the time of your Bible Study simply join a meeting to join the 
study. 
 
          Zoom has implemented some changes to increase online safety. 
You will be asked for Meeting ID which is 661-753-1162. You then will be 
asked for the Password for the meeting. Due to safety issues, you will 
need to contact Pastor Luke at lukesfrc@gmail.com for that specific code. 

          
        Each Bible Study that we are offering originates from RightNow Media. If you do not currently 
have an account, please visit our website to get your login account. Once you have your account Login 
you can log into www.rightnowmedia.org. To get the most out of your Bible Study each week we en-
courage you to please watch that week's video prior to meeting time. 
 
New Studies Beginning this week (April 19, 2020) are as follows: 

  
     Wednesday Nights at 6:30pm “Makers” 
Discipleship is at the very heart of the ministry of Jesus. It should be at the heart of the life 
of the Christian as well! This series has been designed for those that are wanting to fulfill 
God’s plan for their lives of being Disciples of Jesus, and making Disciples of Jesus. 
 
 

Thursday Nights at 6:30pm “James” 
The James Series is composed of narrative accounts by Bible personalities of different sub-
jects discussed in James, such as Barnabas speaking of wisdom or King Solomon discussing 
foolishness.  



 

 

Pray For God’s People 

College Students: 
Leah Ackerman 
Michaela Block 
Grant Brouwer 
Cody Dykstra 
Tanner Dykstra 
Jagger Johnson 
Alex Mc Dougall 
Madeline Sayler 
Lane Tangeman 
Carson Van Westen 
Alyssa Wassman 
 
 

 
Paige Hurlburt 
Kaitlyn Bechler 
Kalie De Boer 
Keyana Gust 
Jaden Abels 
Madison Norman 
Nick  Buysman 
Hunter DeJong 
Hunter Rockman 
Ryan Van Marel 
Mariah Elser 
 
 

 
Lars Ackerman 
Megan Travaille 
Peyton Crichton 
Britta Harberts 
Andrea Meyer 
Garrett Sayler 
Makayla Tangeman 
Colby Wagenaar 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kailey Bruxvoort 
 
Sarah Hoppe 
Jena Van Marel 
Troy Soat 
 
Hannah Lucas 
 

17. Pray for our Church  

18. Josh and Heather Tangeman;  
MaKayla, Lane, Lyra, Damon 

19. Bob and Gladys Tiedeman 

20. Jaren and Jenny Tiedemann; 
Andrew, Avery, Alex 

21. Ken and Sharalyn Tjaden 

22. Greg and Tami Tracy; Lindy 

23. Pray for our College Students 

24. Pray for our Church 

25. Chad and Megan Travaille; Lawrynn 

26. Randy and Kelli Van De Berg 

27. Duane and Pam Vande Hoef 

28. Paul and Phyllis Vander Linden 

29. Harold and Shelia Van Der Sloot 

30. Pray for our College Students 

31. Pray for our Church 

1. Hugh Schiphoff 

2. Pray for our College Students 

3. Pray for Church 

4. Pastor Luke and Chris Schouten 

5. Harold and Lynn Schram 

6. Jennie Schram 

7. Ray and Ellen Schram 

8. Ten and Eileen Schutte 

9. Pray for our Collge Students 

10. Pray for our Church 

11. Verlyn and Donna Smidt 

12. Kevin and Nacny Soat 

13. Donna Sterler 

14. Le Roy and Karen Stevenson 

15. Dave and Lesa Stofferan 

16. Pray for our College Students 

 

Prayer List 



 
 



 

 



 
 

Assisted Living 
 

Ethel Jurgens 
Geneva Wissink 

 
 
 
 
 

The Nursing Homes 
 

Dutch Kruger 
Harold Schram 

Margaret Calsbeek 
 
 

 
 

Our Missionaries 
 

Dr. Bernadeth Kelly &  
Adrian Bobb 

Sayuri Kist—Okazaki 
Brian & Donna Renes 

J.J. & Tim TenCley 
Rowland & Jan Van Es 

Prayer Journal  

Pray For God’s People 

Prayer List 



 

 

Sportsmen's Devotional 
Bible Study Verses 
I Corinthians 3:19 
For the wisdom of this world is foolishness in God's sight. As it 
is written: "He catches the wise in their craftiness." (NIV) 

Thoughts 
 One of the more memorable hunts of my life occurred about a decade ago, but the irony of this memory 
actually has nothing to do with an animal or an actual hunt.  
 A group of us connected up at a friend's hunting property in northern Michigan.  We had been hunting 
together for several years and had always camped out on this property as we hunted.  Well, the owner of the 
property decided that he wanted a more permanent camping scenario, so he bought an old full sized camper 
to leave on the property for us all to sleep in.  The camper had been placed there during the summer months, 
and none of us had gone in it to check its condition prior to us using it.   
 We all just showed up -ready to sleep in this rig. As we tossed our gear in the camper, we were all looking 
forward to being in this bigger and better outfit.  That night, we all were trying to drift off to sleep when we 
started  hearing sounds coming from the walls - scratching noises.  
 We laid there awake trying to figure out what it was. But, it wasn't until the middle of the night that we 
finally figured out what was happening.  The "new" camper was infested with mice!  
 Several of us awoke to the pitter-pattering of mouse feet across our sleeping bags. They were every-
where!  We did stay in there for the night. But, I took my sleeping bag, pulled it over my head, and cinched 
the draw string down to the point where the opening of the sleeping bag was about the size of a quarter. Just 
large enough for me to get a breath of air through...and of course I was praying that no mouse hopped 
through the little hole that led to the interior of my sleeping cocoon.  
 I'm not sure if I got one second of sleep that night! Wow!  Did we have an infestation.  We had hundreds 
of mice that were scampering around the camper everywhere.  It was disgusting! 

Action Point 
 There are times in our lives where we need to sit down and take a serious assessment of our lives.  How 
are we doing as husbands/wives?  How are we doing as a parent?  How am I doing as a son or a daughter...? 
 It is my personal belief that way too many of us as Christians are being absolutely infested by the mes-
sages of the world.  We are trying to live double lives . . . a Christian life and a worldly life!  It flat out doesn't 
work to do this.  
 Technology is great and can be used for wonderful ministries (such as this one). But, how much info do 
you need in your life?  How much time are you spending on the internet?   Your cell phone?  Social Net-
works?  Blogs?  The list could go on and on. But the point is simple. Are you controlling these "tools" or are 
they controlling you?  An addiction is an addiction!!! 

Sportsmens Tip of the Day 
Make sure if you are going to leave a vehicle out in the woods for later use, that you seal it up tight as a 
drum, so that you don't have unwanted or unexpected visitors later on. 

Trivia Time Answers!!! 
1. Samson--Judges 14:12-18  2.Naaman--2Kings 5:1  3. The daughter of Herodias--Matthew 14:6-11   
4. Samson--Judges 16:17, Absalom--2 Samuel 14:25,26, Woman who wiped Jesus’ feet--Luke 7:44   

5. Potiphar--Genesis 37:28,36  6. Reuben--Gen. 37:21-23 7. Esau--Genesis 25:25-28 



 
 

Mothers Together is on 
break for Summer. We 
will begin meeting once 

again this fall! Have a 
great summer everyone! 

Our Outreach Team has pur-
chased some  

Community Express Bus passes 
to be given to church family/

individuals in need. If you 
would like a round-trip ticket or 

know of someone who could 
use one, please stop at the 

office. 

             Consistory Meeting Highlights 
 

No April Consistory Meeting. 

“For giving is living” the angel said. 
“Go feed the hungry sweet charity’s bread.” 
“And must I keep giving and giving again?” 

My selfish and querulous answer ran. 
“Oh, no!” said the angel piercing me through. 
“Just give till the Master stops giving to you.” 

(Anonymous) 

First Reformed  

Vacation Bible School 

has been moved to late 

Summer. The date is yet 

to be determined.  

We will keep you  

posted with updates!! 



 

 

 Rowland and Jane Van Es in Kenya April 2020  
 

About a year ago, we were preparing a memorial service for Jane’s Mom. What 
a blessing it was to gather as a family to remember Trudy—to have her friends 

and church family come together to tell us how she had impacted them in 
some small way that we would have never otherwise known. Receiving all 

those hugs of condolence at the service healed our souls and soothed our bro-
ken hearts. As Jane was thinking about this, she began to cry for all those who 

can- not have this experience now due to the pandemic. In the months leading up to 
Trudy’s death, we were in Michigan on home service so we were able to visit her regularly while she 
was in hospice care. Jane was thinking of all those who in the current situation of social distancing can-
not physically be with their loved ones. She was also thinking of all those wonderful hospice workers 
and volunteers as well as chaplains and pastors who ministered to her mom in those final weeks. How 
difficult it must be for them now to have restricted access to those very people they want to comfort. 
And this brought tears again. For some, this sadness may seem like a lack of faith. As we look through 
social media we see people saying that we should not be sad or afraid because God is with us. And of 
course, this is very true. But sometimes the way they say it seems to include a condemnation—the 
idea that if you are sad or afraid in these difficult times then you don’t trust God. However, there is 
plenty of evidence in the Bible that God wants us to cry out and express all of our emotions. Consider 
the Psalms of Lament. First, notice how many there are, both individual (like Ps 54) and communal 
(like Ps 44). The Israelites were not afraid to take everything to God in prayer, even their laments. 
Next, notice that usually after the opening invocation and honest complaint, there is also a confession 
of trust, then a petition for help, and finally a vow of thanksgiving. We can pray like that, too. Two 
weeks ago, the government of Kenya banned all weddings, funerals, and public gatherings to curb the 
coronavirus. While we see the wisdom of this, we still cry for all those who have lost a loved one at 
this time. In Kenya when someone dies everyone goes to visit the family at home. Usually, there are so 
many visitors that they need to set up a tent in the garden to hold them all. Hundreds of people will 
come every day to sit with the family, to pray with the family, to help the family plan for the funeral, 
and to raise money for any unmet expenses. Widows and orphans are always vulnerable when they 
lose their husband and father—how much more so when they cannot have the support of their com-
munity. So now we cry out for Catherine, from Jane’s Bible study group, who lost her husband last Sat-
urday and now is sitting at home alone with her four young children. We cry out for Miriam, one of our 
students, who lost her father on Tuesday and whose family didn’t receive any financial support in their 
time of loss. Miriam now wonders if she will be able to return to school once we open again. We pray 
for our former students who are now serving as pastors. We cry out for them as they are frustrated in 
their desire to comfort those who mourn. Life is hard right now. We see the consequences of injustice 
more clearly in this time of crisis. We cry out not because of our lack of faith but because we know 
that our Lord is so loving. God will accept our cries of anguish and will comfort all those who mourn. 
This is what brings us hope. “May the God of hope fill us with all joy and peace as you trust in him, so 
that you may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit” (Ro 15:13).  



 
 

From the library-- 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

I was desperate, I needed a book to read and didn’t have a whole lot of choice 
among the new library books waiting to be brought to church.  I found one, MY 
JOURNEY by Robert Schuller and debated, remembering the controversy over the 
Chrystal Cathedral in the 80’s.  So thinking, “ if I don’t like it, nothing says I have to 
read it” I started reading the very thick book. 

 

From the first chapter I was hooked.  Pastor Schuller has an interesting way of 
writing. The book is in three sections:  “Small Beginnings,” the first one, about his 
birth and growing up in a Dutch household in the 20’s and 30’s.  He had a very 
humble beginning and life on the farm was not easy.  The second part is “The Won-
der Years” and he tells about starting the church at a drive in theater and later ob-
taining land and building.  It was just amazing how God was blessing his work and 
providing money.  The last section is “The Summit Years.”  He writes about where 
his fame lead him and some of the health issues he had to deal with. 

 

Final note:  I could relate to growing up In the Dutch family and different incidences 
he related. Since he grew up in Sioux County, the towns he talks about will be fa-
miliar also to you.  I don’t think I will ever drive through Newkirk again without re-
membering that he graduated from high school there and his wife was from that 
area.  He was a man of God even with all his dramatics (a talent God gave him and 
he used for God’s glory) and a man of faith.   

 

If you are able to get to church Monday through Thursday, be sure to check out the 
books that are displayed in the hallway near the office.  

 

Jeannette Juffer  



 

 

Fill the grid with digits 
without repeating a digit 

in any row or column. 
Example: the notation 6+ 
means that the numerals 
in the cage should add up 
to 6, and the notation 48x 
means that by multiply-
ing the numbers in the 
cage yo will get 48. For 

single boxes put the  
number listed.  

To Solve this puzzle use 
the numbers 1-6  



 
 



 

 



 
 


